                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 12 October 2022   
Present:  Cllrs I Waddington, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, D Harriman, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllrs M Rowley and M Warters plus 2 members of public

22/58	Apologies for absence from Cllrs Richardson and Wells 
22/59		No Declaration of Interest were made
22/60	The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 13 July were confirmed as a true and correct record (there being no meetings in August or September)
22/61	Ongoing Issues                                                                                                                                                                                            22.61.1 The latest report from the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party had been circulated. Prof. D Waddington advised that CYC Planning Forward had accepted the Plan submission and were to organise a workshop in November to finalise details with members of the Working Party before sending the Plan for inspection
	22.61.2 There was an attempted break-in at the recycling yard in August but there no incidents on the September Police report
22.61.3 The Parish Council submission to the Hearings into the York Local Plan regarding development of ST7 for housing was heard on 25 July. The submission was on the effect of increased traffic on the roads of the Parish. The developers transport proposal was only concerned with traffic within ST7. The Inspector’s report was anticipated to be available in February or March 2023
22.61.4 Cllr Kettlestring wondered about possibly having 30 mph repeater signs through the village to remind traffic of the speed limit. It was felt that asking NY Police to site a camera van on Murton Way would be more beneficial and the clerk was asked to see if this could be arranged
22.61.5 The Planning Inspectors decision on the appeal by R Yeadon against non-determination of her plans to convert the ground floor of the village pub to an apartment was circulated, following a 5-hour virtual hearing on August 10th. 
22.61.6 Murton and Osbaldwick Parochial Church Council had offered to work with the Events Sub-Committee over future events to be held in St James’ Church. Prof Waddington and the clerk were to draw up Terms of Reference for the sub-committee
22.61.7 The organisers of the Yorkshire Marathon on 26 October had included “No Parking on Murton Lane” in their event instructions and would arrange for cones to placed on the roadside.  
22.61.8 There were no matter from Ward Councillors
22/62	There were no Planning Applications received
22.63	22.63.1 Application 22/00868/ADV for a new fascia sign and extended mill building was approved by CYC
	22.63.2 Application 22/01296/FUL for a replacement single storey extension to rear of The Villa was approved by CYC  
22/64	Financial Matters: It was agreed to pay the following invoice -
22.64.1 £48.80 Aspects grass cutting
22/65             The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 9 November
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